
15th December 2022

Dear parents and carers

Re: Trust annual dividend report

We are delighted to share with you our first annual dividend report for the academic year,
2021-2022, which is available electronically on the Trust’s website (click here).

The report showcases the benefits of our Trust through the following six aspects:
● sharing best practice
● professional development
● school-to-school collaboration
● broadening students’ opportunities both in and out of the classroom
● robustness of operational procedures
● assurance

There are also sections on the Trust’s vision and values; our governance arrangement; the Trust’s
finances in terms of key figures; an overview of the academic year; and details on our approach to
communication both within and beyond the Trust. Our plans for the future are outlined in each
section to provide information about this academic year’s priorities.

We are proud of our Trust’s vision of outstanding, inclusive education and believe our dividend
report explicitly captures our collective endeavour to fulfil this expectation, each and every day. We
are grateful to all members of the community who are contributing to our dividend as well as those
involved in the publication of the report.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all Vanguard Learning Trust families a restful and
enjoyable Christmas holiday.

Yours sincerely

Mr Peter Davies Dr Martina Lecky
Chair of Trustees Chief Executive Officer
Vanguard Learning Trust Vanguard Learning Trust
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